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Mountain View Elementary PTSO 
General Meeting Minutes 

September 19, 2022 
6:00 pm in MVES Library 

 
Meeting called to order by: Whitney Harbison, President 

 

Attendance: David Blackburn, Jodie Lemly, Natalie Lea, Lauren Potter, Whitney Harbison, 

Ashley Lambert, Chris Lambert, Sarah McLeese, Brandon Bower, and Sanford Taylor 
 
Officer’s Reports: 
Treasurer: given by Lauren Potter 

Beginning Budget Balance: $3,098.08 
 Expenses since last meeting: McDonalds Teacher Breakfast ($212.95) 
 Deposits to be made: $250.00 (Village Inn Fundraiser MV Night profit) 
       $196.00 (50/50 tickets profit) 

 Outstanding Balances: $307.63 (Creative Printers-Magnet Fundraiser) 
        $26.03 (supplies) 
Estimated Ending Balance: $3210.42 
 

New Business:  
* Mr. Blackburn gave proud update on collected EOG data from last year. Mountain 

View Elementary scored a school performance of Grade B with exceeding growth. Out of 
115 school districts in the state, Ashe County Schools ranked #8. Congratulations to all 
teacher and students for continued excellent academic achievement! 
* Fall Festival will be October 6, 5-7 pm 

 -Volunteers are needed for the event 
 -PTSO will sell cotton candy ($2/bag) 
 -PTSO will sell new calendar magnets ($5/ea). 
 -Discussion was had of Village Inn having their food truck at the event, in   

lieu of the October Village Inn Fundraiser at the restaurant. Whitney  Harbison and 
Mr. Blackburn will discuss further details. 
*A day Fall Festival will be provided for all students on October 7. Volunteers are 

needed for the event. PTSO will provide cotton candy to all students free of cost. 
*PTSO will take over the Spirit Wear Fundraiser. Board discussed creating an online store 
parents/teachers could purchase MVES gear, open year-round. Details of online store will 
be coming soon. 

* End of 9 week treat for students will be October 18. PTSO will provide slushees and 
students will have extra recess time. 
*PTSO Communications Officer position became open and Jodie Lemly made a motion of 
Lauren Potter to fill the open position and Chris & Ashley Lambert take over as PTSO 

Treasurer. Natalie Lea second the motion. The PTSO board and parents present voted 
unanimously in favor. 
*Whitney discussed the possibility of partnering with local business in the community to 
help provide treats for staff appreciation. More details of this will be provided by 

Whitney at next board meeting. 
 

Next Board Meeting: Monday. October 10, 2022, 6 pm 

 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalie Lea, Secretary 


